
 

 

Gene Neidermyer called the September 9, 2021 meeting of the Western Heights Water 
Authority to order at 6:05 p.m.  Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tom Plitt, and 
Bruce Martin.  Also, present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), and Gary Martin (Engineer).  
 
Jim made a motion to approve the August 12, 2021 minutes, Bruce seconded and all voted 
yes. 
 
Bruce made a motion to approve and execute the Employee Leasing Agreements for Alex 
Bauder, Spencer Beck, and Joy Oberholtzer.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
 
Noah reported that he took the first Nitrate sample that the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection (PA DEP) is now requiring be taken quarterly as compared to the 
previous requirement of annual testing.   
 
The delinquent accounts were reviewed in the amount of $3,116.01. 
  
The receipts for August were reviewed in the amount of $157.92. 
 
Bruce made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #4532 - #4542 in the amount 
of $9,163.72.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Joy M Oberholtzer, Appointed Secretary/Treasurer 


